
   Remembering Jim Mealey 
 In this issue of the TRF NewsToday we will be remembering PDG Jim 
Mealey(1931 - 2017) through the memories and tributes of those who knew 
and respected him and his decades of service in Rotary… and especially his 
dedication to the work of The Rotary Foundation. 
 
 

From TRF Chair, Russ Hobbs… 
 Past District Governor Jim Mealey recently passed away, and as I was sitting in the 
"Celebration of Life" service held at Los Gatos Lodge I thought back to my early days in Rotary when 
he used to come to our Club. I had only been a member of the Sunnyvale Rotary Club for a few years 
in the early 1990's when Jim Mealey would make his Rotary Foundation Annual Giving  visit to our 
Club.  I'm sure that over the years our District may have had other great salespeople for The Rotary 
Foundation, but for me it was Jim.  I used to get very confused about the difference between our Club 
Foundation and The Rotary Foundation and then Jim would come in with his "Rube Goldberg" 
looking prop and explain how it all worked.  I remember being fascinated as he demonstrated how 
bags of money from all the 33,000 Rotary Clubs around the World poured into the funnel at the top of 
his prop, and the wheels would turn sending the money To Rotary's World Headquarters in Evanston 
Illinois.  Little men would back up the train cars to collect the bags of money as they fell from the 
funnel and take it to the Bank to be invested.  The funds stayed at the bank for three years  gaining 
interest (which paid for the overhead of The Rotary Foundation), and then after three years it was 
moved to the Unrestricted (e.g., grants, scholarships, etc.)or Restricted (e.g., Polio Plus) Giving 
Departments.  Once the spinning gears moved the money to the two departments, one half of  the 
Unrestricted funds were ready  for the Shipping Department to send them back to the Districts for 
distribution to the Clubs.  Jim explained to us that these Unrestricted funds were available to be 
matched by the other half of funds kept at Rotary International Headquarters  for humanitarian 
projects around the world.  He would always make the point that the big difference between the Club 
Foundation and The Rotary Foundation was that the TRF funds got matched.  After a Jim Mealey 
presentation--I got it.  He had the gift of making a complex subject understandable for me.  We all 
know the "rest of the story"… Jim went on to become our District Governor in 1997-1998, but his 
love of The Rotary Foundation continued until his death.  We no longer have Jim and his “Rube 
Goldberg” prop to help us understand The Rotary Foundation, but his Legacy lives on, as he 
remembered The Rotary Foundation in his Estate Planning.  If you too have an interest in including 
TRF in your estate planning give me a call as we have the resources to answer your questions. 



 

D-5170 TRF CONTRIBUTIONS BY CLUB THROUGH JULY, 2017  
(Source: The Rotary Foundation) 

Please Note:  Many Clubs have not yet entered their Foundation Goals for 2017-2018, 

making progress-to-goal numbers for the District as a whole inaccurate.  Please enter 

your goals in Rotary Club Central as soon as possible! 



 

One Person Can Make a Difference 
Rotary year 1997-98 took on a new meaning for Rotary D-5170 and the Polio Plus Campaign. 
All the Interact clubs got busy and raised $11,000 for the campaign. Our district, led by District 
Governor Jim Mealey, decided that we needed to support the Interactors. The idea was born to 
raise funds which would add to the $11,000 and have the contributions also go to Polio Plus. 
Not wanting to interfere with Annual Giving Governor Jim and The Rotary Foundation 
Chairman Jim Walker proposed that the campaign take place in the Spring of 1998. The district 
got behind the campaign and raised $175,000 which would be matched by TRF. Along with the 
Interact money the district now had $361,000 to go into the Polio Plus program. 
 
Through Governor Jim's leadership a new idea was born: Instead of putting the funds just into 
the program, why not adopt a whole country to immunize? Through the staff at Rotary 
International and several meetings at the International Convention in Indianapolis between the 
staff, Rotarians in our district and Rotarians from Ghana, it was decided that we could adopt 
the whole country of Ghana.  
 
Jim Mealey and Jim Walker felt that since we adopted the country why not take a trip to Ghana 
and start the immunization process? This led to an initial group of 68 Rotarians making the trip 
in November of 1998. Since the initial trip several additional trips have been made and over 
five million children have been inoculated and saved from the devastation of polio. 
Unfortunately, due to Jim Mealey's wife being ill he was unable to make the initial trip, 
however, two years later he was able to go and meet all his new Ghanaian friends. 
 
Jim was that one person who stood up and said we can make a difference. 
        PDG Dwight Perry 
        2017-18 Polio Plus Chair 
 
 

 

Your District TRF Team…Always Ready! 
District TRF Chair:   PDG Russ Hobbs (r4hobbs@aol.com ) 
District Grants Chair:   Cecelia Babkirk (rotariancecelia@gmail.com ) 
Polio Plus Chair:   PDG Dwight Perry (dwp5334@aol.com ) 
Annual Giving Chair:   Deb Knowles (Deb.knowles@comcast.net ) 
Paul Harris Society Chair:    Phil Dean (pndean@comcast.net ) 
Legacy/Major Donor Chair:    Liz Gallegos (ergallegos@aol.com ) 
TRF NewsToday Editor:   DGE Tim Lundell (tlundell@earthlink.net ) 

Always available to answer your Foundation questions! 
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August Report from the Annual Fund Chair 
 

We’re off to a great start this year with the Annual Fund drive.  All but a few clubs have 
appointed their TRF Chair and our District is well on its way to getting goals updated and 
in the system.   To date we have goals for about 32% of the District totaling $369,000.  Last 
year our District raised $764,000 for Rotary International and we’re anticipating that 
we’re exceed $800,000 this year.   

 
On July 26th we held the first of a series of 
Annual Fund Workshops for Areas 1-4.  It was 
well attended by TRF Chairs and Club 
President’s.  We shared and received lots of 
good ideas to make our Annual Fund 
campaign a success.  Stay tuned; we are 
planning the next Workshop in early 
September after vacation season wraps up. 
 
This year we will have a drawing for an 
expense paid trip to our RI Conference next 
June in Toronto.  That’s right, you could win 
airfare, hotel and conference fee for you and 
your spouse/SO to the RI Conference.   For 
every $25 you contribute to the Annual Fund 
you will receive a chance to win.  The 
deadline for making your contribution is 
12/1.  Remember all EREY, Sustainer/Double 
Sustainer, Paul Harris, Paul Harris Society 
and Rotary Direct contributions will count 
toward drawing eligibility.  Don’t delay…we 
make an incredible difference in this world 
through our gifts to Rotary International.  
And, of course, half of this money comes back 
in 3 years in the form of DDF. 
 

One way that we can give “systematically” to RI is through Rotary Direct.  This is probably 
the best-kept secret in Rotary.  You can authorize monthly, quarterly or annual payments 
through your bank account or credit card.  Of the 3,703 Rotarians in our District, only 67 
are signed up to give to Rotary this way.  I don’t know about you, but I always intend to 
give and writing that check just slips my mind until the very end of the year.  I just signed 
up myself…making it 68 in our District.  Won’t you consider joining me?  It’s easy…just 
complete the form and fax it in, mail it in or call the Service Center and they’ll take your 
information.   

Deb Knowles 
Annual Fund Chair 2017-18 



 

Where Are You on the Path to “TRF Major Donor” Status? 
Paul Harris Society Chair Phil Dean Gives Guidance.. 

 I find that many Rotarians are asking for the amount they need to donate to reach 
Major Donor status.  They need to realize that this information is confidential and not 
available to Club Foundation Chairs or even District staff, but is immediately available to 
the individual Rotarians. All that is needed is a My Rotary Account and all Rotarians 
should have one. If any Rotarian doesn't have one, this is a situation that is easily changed. 
The Rotarian should go to the Rotary International website (rotary.org) and click on the 
box in red labeled “SIGN IN TO MY ROTARY.” Any Rotarian that has such an account can 
log in here. Those without a My Rotary account should click on the box labeled “REGISTER 
FOR AN ACCOUNT.” They will be led through the process and given an account ID and 
Password. They can then log into their My Rotary account. When this is done, a page opens 
with a wide blue banner. Click on “The Rotary Foundation” near the middle of the banner. 
A menu will drop down and then click on “Foundation Reports.” Another page will open 
headed by “Reports.” Under that will be "Individual Reports” followed by "Contributions & 
Recognition”  and “Donor History Report.” Clicking on the latter will provide a listing of all 
cash donations made by the Rotarian, as well as Recognition Points received from others. 
 
 If the Rotarian has difficulty following the procedure described above, he/she call 
call the Rotary Support Center at 1-866-976-8279. The Rotary Staff member will help the 
Rotarian obtain the ID and Password. Also, the Rotarian could ask the Staff member to 
give them the information they want. The Staff member will usually do that once they 
verify the membership of the Rotarian. 
 
 

Fondly Remembering Jim Mealey… 
I joined Rotary in 1997. Three years later I was made the Club Foundation 
Chair. In those days there was no RI website and everything was done by 
email and paper mail. It took a long time to understand the Foundation and 
how it worked. One day I learned that the District offered training for Club 
Foundation Chairs. I signed up for one, and the instructor was Jim Mealey. 
He taught me the system and the ins and outs of the Foundation. I invited 
him to give a lecture to my club and he came with his famous chart of the flow 
of money through the Foundation. Club members told me that they really 
appreciated his clear descriptions. Since that time Jim and I met at every 
District function (training sessions, District Assembly, Avenues of Service, 
District Conference, etc.) and had a great time. The last time I saw Jim was at 
this year's Roast and Toast. As usual, he spent his time moving around and 
talking to people. I already miss Jim Mealey! 
         Phil Dean 

 
 



 



   



 


